Miller Grove School Board

Regular Meeting

October 15, 2007
The Miller Grove School Board met in a Regular session with the following members present:

Carolyn Burns




Doug Hall
Lewis Russell




Brian Lennon

Jim Potts




Eric Mabe
Johnny Burns

Members Absent:  none
Others in attendance:  Steve Johnson, Linda Bailey, Donna George, Brandon Darrow, Gary Billingsley, and Stephanie Pillard.
The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. 

Approve previous meeting minutes:  
A motion was made by Jim Potts and seconded by Lewis Russell to approve the minutes of the September 17, 2007 meeting.  The motion carried unanimously. 

Public Forum:  None

Mr. Johnson presented the School FIRST report and advised that the District had received Superior Achievement.  
Payment of the bills:

A motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Lewis Russell to pay the bills.  The motion carried unanimously.

4-H Resolution:

A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Jim Potts to sanction 4-H as an extra-curricular activity.  The motion carried unanimously.  

Goods-in-Transit:

A motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Eric Mabe to pass resolutions to tax goods-in-transit for Hopkins and Rains Counties.  The motion carried unanimously.

Rains County Appraisal District Board Member:
A motion was made by Jim Potts and seconded by Lewis Russell to take no action on naming a candidate.  The motion carried unanimously.

Hopkins County Appraisal District Board Member:

A motion was made by Jim Potts and seconded by Lewis Russell to cast the vote for Paul Stewart.  The motion carried unanimously.

Rains County Appraisal District Collection Contract:

A motion was made by Brian Lennon and seconded by Doug Hall to accept the proposal from Rains County for tax collection services at $1,122.24.  The motion carried unanimously.

School Board Meeting Day:

A motion was made by Brian Lennon and seconded by Johnny Burns to move the Regular School Board meetings to the second Thursday of each month.  The motion carried unanimously.

Executive Session:

The Board entered into executive session at 6:34 p.m. to discuss cafeteria personnel.  

The Board returned to open session at 7:47 p.m.

A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Brian Lennon to pay a monthly stipend of $150 to the cafeteria manager through December 2007.  The issue is to be addressed again in January.  The motion carried unanimously.

Superintendent’s Report:

Mr. Johnson provided copies of the safety audit report to the Board.  He advised that the few problems discovered in the report have been corrected or are in the process of being corrected.

Mr. Johnson advised the Board that the Highly Qualified teacher report had been completed and that all core teachers met HQ status.

Principal’s Reports:

Mrs. George advised the Board that other local schools had expressed an interest in trading gyms for playoff games i.e. Cumby would let us use their gym for free if we let them use ours.

Mrs. George reported no office referrals to this time.

Mrs. Bailey presented a short film she had made with elementary during the first six weeks of the year.

A motion was made by Jim Potts and seconded by Lewis Russell to adjourn.  The motion carried unanimously.

_______________________

_________________________

President



Secretary
